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Resource Adequacy – July 22, 2021 

Feedback Provided by: 

Name:  Emma Coyle  

Title:  Director, Regulatory & Environmental Policy 

Organization:  Capital Power 

Email:   

Date:  August 13th 2021 

To promote transparency, feedback submitted will be posted on the Resource Adequacy 

Engagement webpage unless otherwise requested by the sender. 

Following the July 22, 2021 Resource Adequacy webinar, the Independent Electricity System 

Operator (IESO) is seeking feedback from stakeholders on the following discussed items. Background 

information related to these feedback requests can be found in the presentation, which can be 

accessed from the engagement web page. 

Please submit feedback to engagement@ieso.ca by August 13, 2021. If you wish to provide 

confidential feedback, please mark the document “Confidential”. Otherwise, to promote transparency, 

feedback that is not marked “Confidential” will be posted on the engagement webpage. 

 

  

Feedback Form 

https://www.ieso.ca/en/Sector-Participants/Engagement-Initiatives/Engagements/Resource-Adequacy-Engagement
mailto:engagement@ieso.ca
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Qualified Capacity Proposals 

Topic Feedback 

What questions or feedback do you have 

on the updated Qualified Capacity (QC) 

proposals? 

Capital Power appreciates the IESO’s position that both 

planning, and procurement processes should be aligned, 

and that because Effective Load Carrying Capacity (“ELCC”) 

is not used in the IESO’s planning processes, it should not 

be used for procurement. Capital Power suggests that if 

the barrier to considering ELCC for procurement purposes 

is lack of integration of ELCC in the planning process, then 

the IESO should more broadly consider whether ELCC is a 

more accurate measure of the capacity value of renewable 

resources and whether ELCC should be used in both 

planning and procurement processes.  

What questions or feedback do you have 

on the proposed QC methodology for 

hourly demand response resources? 

No comments.  

Resource-Backed Imports 

Topic Feedback 

What questions or feedback do you have 

on the proposed resource-backed import 

framework? 

No comments at this time.  

General Comments/Feedback 

Capital Power appreciates the IESO’s ongoing efforts to engage stakeholders and seek feedback in 

response to various elements of the Resource Adequacy Framework. While the IESO presented its 

Annual Acquisition Report (“AAR”) at the July 22 engagement meeting, Capital Power understands 

the IESO is not seeking feedback on the contents of the AAR at this time, and that future 

engagements will provide opportunities for stakeholders to provide feedback with respect to the 

proposed competitive mechanisms, procurement targets, and forecasts set out in the AAR. Capital 

Power looks forward to the opportunity to further engage with the IESO on these important issues. 

Stakeholder concerns and feedback relating to the AAR will be critical for ensuring future 

procurements and competitive processes attract both participants and needed investment in Ontario.      




